
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 2021 
 

Dear Parent/Guardian 
 

Year 11 Leavers Letter 
 
To begin, I would like to pass on our congratulations to all students in Year 11 who have 
demonstrated an exceptionally positive work ethic under extremely difficult circumstances throughout 
these last two years.  We also thank you for your hard work and commitment supporting your young 
person in their studies during the periods of online learning and throughout the recent period of 
assessment.  It has been a challenging time for all. 
 
As you will know, the period of assessment is drawing to a close, and this letter is to confirm that Year 
11 pupils will not be required to attend YBA from Monday 24th May provided they have completed 
all Centre Determined Grade work and their subject teachers and Mrs Norris (Head of Year 11), 
have signed their Leavers Passport Form.   
 
All Year 11 students will attend a leavers celebration assembly during the afternoon of Friday 21st 
May. This will be an opportunity to celebrate their YBA school life and mark the end of their formal 
time with us. Unfortunately, shirt signing will not take place this year due to Covid restrictions. In order 
to support students with this, Year Books have been purchased for each student which will contain 
photographs and provide a way for them to record their memories of their time at YBA. Pupils will 
receive these as well as their Leavers Hoodie, if they have purchased one, on the 18th of June when 
they collect their provisional results. 
 
Staff will continue to support Year 11 students during these last few weeks, if needed.  In some cases 
where there are still some outstanding assessments that need completion, individual staff will contact 
you and the student directly, to arrange time for this. 
 
Finally, a date for your diary – School GCSE Results Day, 18th June 2021.We will contact pupils via 
their Pastoral Google Classrooms regarding the plans for this day where students will receive their 
provisional Centre Determined Grades. GCSE results day will be on the 12th of August 2021 and 
results will be emailed to pupils via their school hwb emails. 
 
If you have any questions at any time, please do not hesitate to contact Head of Year 11, Mrs Lynette 
Norris (NorrisL11@hwbcymru.net). 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Mrs A Slinn 
Headteacher 

 

YSGOL BRYN ALYN 
CHURCH STREET, GWERSYLLT, WREXHAM, LL11 4HD 

Tel: (01978) 720700     Fax: (01978) 752889  
Website:  www. ysgolbrynalyn.co.uk    

e-mail: mailbox@ysgolbrynalyn.wrexham.sch.uk 
 

Headteacher: Mrs Adele Slinn, B.A. (Hons.) NPQSL, NPQH 

 

 

mailto:mailbox@ysgolbrynalyn.wrexham.sch.uk

